

TOWN OF MILLVILLE BOARD OF SELECTMEN Minutes of Tuesday, January 2, 2007

Board members in attendance were Chairperson Diane McCutcheon, Vice Chairman Paul Savage, Tom Petrowicz, and Ken Gikas.

Chairperson McCutcheon called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:

- Chairman McCutcheon will be available for residents on Wednesday, January 3, 2007 for any residents.
- Chief Landry was sworn in earlier this evening.
- The groundbreaking ceremony for the Senior Center will be on Saturday, January 13, 2007 at 1:00 a.m.

CORRESPONDENCE:

 A letter came from Mary Lou Anderson who represents The Blackstone Valley Youth Leadership Academy. The students from this academy will be conducting a community leadership project, which involves interviewing community leaders.

MINUTES:

- On a motion made by Tom Petrowicz, and seconded by Paul Savage, the Board of Selectmen voted <u>unanimously</u> to accept the minutes of December 4, 2006 minutes with the noted changes.
- On a motion made by Tom Petrowicz, and seconded by Ken Gikas, the Board of Selectmen voted <u>unanimously</u> to accept the minutes from the December 18, 2006 workshop meeting.

GOOD & WELFARE:

Highway Department:

Reimbursement of Funds:

John Dean stated that the grant reimbursement money would be \$68, 868.65. This will be reimbursement of the Chapter 90 monies for the ceiling.

Sand:

There is sand available to any residents who need it at the town hall behind the blue tarp. If any resident can't get the sand, call John and he can deliver it.

Fisher/Kempton Drainage Bid:

On a motion made by Tom Petrowicz, and seconded by Ken Gikas, the Board of Selectmen voted unanimously to award bid on Fisher St. and Kempton to Aqualine in Bridgewater for \$14,000.

Lincoln Street Contract:

On a motion made by Tom Petrowicz, and seconded by Ken Gikas, the Board of Selectmen voted unanimously to sign the Contract for the Lincoln Street with Aqualine in Bridgewater.

EXECUTIVE SECRETARY:

• Seminars:

There will be seminars available on the following topics:
Public Records/Open Meeting Law
Sexual Harassment

• Millville Elementary School:

The news looks very good on the water. Will have an update for the board in a couple days.

Vehicles:

On a motion made by Paul Savage and seconded by Ken Gikas, the Board of Selectmen voted <u>unanimously</u> to allow the transfer of one of the cars to the Fire Department.

Bridge:

Helen will call Mass Highway and ask about the blind spot behind the jeresy barriers.

• Dog violations:

The animal control officer has notified the Board of Selectmen that the dog violations have gone down.

Police 7 & 8 policies.

On a motion made by Tom Petrowicz, and seconded by Paul Savage, the Board of Selectmen voted <u>unanimously</u> to approve the police policies 7 & 8 for the Town of Millville.

Policies to Review:

The next policies to review are 9, 12 & 13, 14.

On a motion made by Ken Gikas, and seconded by Paul Savage, the Board of Selectmen voted <u>unanimously</u> to adjourn the meeting at 7:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Amy Sutherland

Diane O. McCutcheon, Chairperson

Paul J. Savage, Vice Chairman

Thomas J. Petrowicz, Selectman

Kenneth J. Gikas, Selectman